
 

 

 

Schools HR Newsletter Spring term 2016 

Welcome to the Spring term schools HR newsletter which we 

are continuing to produce as a joint HR Advisory Service and 

Employment Support Service Newsletter.  
 
 
 
If you have any queries about the Schools HR Advisory articles in this newsletter 
please contact the Schools HR Advisory Team on 
schoolshradvisory@northyorks.gov.uk if you have any queries about the 
Employment Support Services (ESS) articles then please contact ESS on 
employmentsupportservice@northyorks.gov.uk 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

HR Advisory Service 
Schoolshradvisory@northyorks.gov.uk or 01609 798343 

The HR Advisory Service is your point of contact for queries relating to the interpretation of HR 
policies, procedures and statutory staffing related documents, including terms and conditions, 
disciplinary, grievance, redundancy and restructuring, allegations against staff investigations. 

The advisory service number operates as a hotline with desk based staff available to take queries 
during office hours. All schools also have a named Advisor who will be your key contact for casework 

and on-going queries who work flexibly across the County. 
 

All HR Advisors and Senior Advisors are managed by our two Principal Advisors, Mairi Reed 

mairi.reed@northyorks.gov.uk and Harry Rashid haroon.rashid@northyorks.gov.uk and the HR 

Advisory Service is overseen by Penny Yeadon, Head of HR CYPS penny.yeadon@northyorks.gov.uk 

 
Employment Support Service  

The Employment Support Service is your point of contact for all administrative / payroll related 
queries. Please use our eforms to send in your work requests which can be accessed here. 
Meet the team and find out more about how we can help you in our introducing the schools 
team article. Please contact us by email or phone on: 

Email: employmentsupportservice@northyorks.gov.uk   Telephone: 01609 532190 

Our team leaders can be contacted  

Claire Baister  Craig Johnston 

01609 798267 or at 
claire.baister@northyorks.gov.uk 

01609 798285 or 
craig.johnston@northyorks.gov.uk 

Account managers are overseen by the ESS Team Senior HR Adviser Lisa Wilson who can be 
contacted on lisa.wilson@northyorks.gov.uk or 01609 798540. Our head of Service is Kirstie 
Paterson—Head of Employment Support Shared Services, who can be contacted on 
kirstie.paterson@northyorks.gov.uk or 01609 797296. 
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HR Advisory Service 

  
Government White Paper: Educational Excellence Everywhere 

With the DfE recently publishing its White Paper outlining the government’s plans to transform England’s school, we 

want to re-assure you, from a HR perspective, we have the expertise to support you through the upcoming changes 

including your plans to become an Academy or a Multi-Academy Trust.  

With the continual evolvement of the educational landscape, we, as an HR service provider, have ensured the 

products and services we deliver continue to cater for the needs of the education sector. The last three years has 

seen the Schools HR Service launch a revised Service Level Agreement (SLA) for the maintained school sector, a 

new Academy specific SLA and a new Multi-Academy offer. We have also very successfully launched a 

commissioned based service and an HR Intensive Intervention Package, resulting in exceptional feedback from our 

customers.  

We recognise the sector will continue to see significant change over the coming years, with this in mind we are 

constantly reviewing our services and products to ensure we remain the leading school’s HR provider within North 

Yorkshire and beyond. We are able to provide tailored solutions that suit the needs of our customers.  

Please note SmartSolutions have recently developed a new Project Management service which supports Schools 

during their journey towards becoming an Academy, please contact your SmartSolutions Relationship Manager for 

further details. HR provide full support to schools both pre and post conversion. We would encourage you to have an 

early conversation with your HR Adviser, so we can help ensure any move to become an Academy is managed 

smoothly from a staffing perspective and in accord with current employment legislation. 

Don’t just take our word for it…please read some of our customer feedback:  

1. Northern Star Trust (Harrogate High/Skipton Girls) 

“I’d like to say that, since we converted to academy status, we have been very impressed with the HR advisory 

service that we have received from NYCC.  It is reassuring to us to have high quality advice and assistance, 

particularly with any complex or difficult issues, but also in introducing new policies and procedures such as the 

new STPCD or the latest DBS process.  What is also good about your service is the way you have tailored it to 

meet the specific needs of academies and have provided a more business-focused offer for academies.  Lastly, 

a significant advantage to us is the fact that we have a named HR adviser as it means that we have been able to 

build a good working relationship with someone who understands our particular circumstances. Thank you for 

providing such a good service.”  

2. Outwood Academy 

“Outwood Grange Academy Ripon would like to pass on their compliments to HR for their outstanding service.” 

3. Brotherton & Byram 

“The Head thinks that this service is excellent. The HR Adviser supporting the School has been excellent in 

regards to their recent developments and the conversion work and the Head would like me to pass on her thanks 

to him.” 

4. Ebor Academy 

"EBOR Academy Trust procured the services of NYCC Human Resources in December 2014.  As a growing trust 

the advice and support regarding existing academies within our group and the academies which are in the 

process of joining us has been invaluable.  We access the team via telephone or email and the response is 

immediate and professional, the subsequent advice is always helpful and accurate.  Whenever we have 

requested an Adviser to visit to discuss an issue further or meet with staff this has always been 

accommodated.  The HR service have a real understanding of the Academy sector, they have responded to our 

needs as a Multi-Academy Trust by offering tailored HR solutions. We are very pleased with the service." 
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Safeguarding Update 

 
The HR Team issued one of its special edition newsletters, uploaded to the Red Bag 
on 25/01/2016. The newsletter serves as a useful reminder about DBS Policy and 
Procedure and updates on the recent revisions to Keeping Children Safe in Education 
(KCSIE) which now states that contractors who visit schools (even if different schools) 
on a regular basis, should be subject to DBS checks. DBS checks are the 
responsibility of the employer and NYCC has worked with all current approved 
contractors to ensure this requirement was in place for 1 April 2016.  By way of good 
practice, you are still advised to check the identity of all contractors who visit your site. 
If you enter into contract arrangements with contractors outside of the approved list, 
you are responsible for ensuring the appropriate level of DBS clearance is in place for 
the contractor, if they are visiting schools on a regular basis. The Contractor guidance 
has been updated and is available on CYPS.info under Safeguarding.  
 
Arrangements are in place, for NYCC centrally employed staff who visit schools on a 
regular basis, to be subject to DBS checks from the 1 April 2016. 
 
The previous special edition newsletter provides further details 
 

Newsletter version 

4.pdf  
 
References 
 
We have also been asked to clarify the position on employment references and their 
inclusion on a school’s Single Central Record. 
KCSIE does not stipulate that it is a statutory requirement for references to be included 
on the SCR. However, for completeness, and to evidence compliance with good and 
safer recruitment practice, it is recommended that you do so and hence the inclusion of 
references on the SCR templates that we last issued in May 2015.  We have also been 
asked about the position for schools who do not have two references on file and 
whether these should be followed up. If recent appointments have been made and 
references are outstanding then schools could still justifiably follow these up to ensure 
they have been obtained. For dated appointments, where staff have been working in 
schools for years, there is little value in requesting references now and indeed to do so 
would draw attention to the fact they were not obtained on appointment.  
It is very clear that NYCC recruitment practice is to obtain 2 references where schools 
find this difficult to achieve it is recommended that you take a risk assessed approach 
to confirming an appointment, fully documenting your rationale, on the personal file. 
This helps you then defend the fact you may not have 2 references per individual if 
questioned in the future.  
 Safeguarding update continues on next page 
 

 

http://cyps.northyorks.gov.uk/CHttpHandler.ashx?id=33307&p=0
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References for volunteers 

It is our strong recommendation that you carry out the same recruitment reference requests as 

you would for paid staff. This is not a statutory requirement, but highly recommended to show 

your commitment to Safer working practice. Schools may obtain an enhanced DBS certificate for 

volunteers who are not engaging in regulated activity, but have the opportunity to come into 

contact with children on a regular basis e.g. supervised volunteer. To qualify for a free DBS 

check a volunteer must meet the definition of volunteer, which is someone who spends unpaid 

time doing something of benefit to others.  

Governors 

It is NYCC practice, for an enhanced DBS check to be carried out on school governors. If 

Governors are also volunteers within school, working with children, then the same checks you 

would carry out on volunteers, such as references, should also be obtained.  

Please note the school governance (Constitution and Federations England amendment 

regulations 2016) state that it is a mandatory requirement for governors to undergo an enhanced 

DBS check. Where a maintained school governor does not hold an enhanced certificate, the 

school must apply for one by 1st September 2016 (for Governors appointed or elected before 1st 

April 2016) or within 21 days after the Governors appointment or election (for governors 

appointed or elected on or after 1st April 2016) 

Additional Pre-Appointment Checks: Recruiting a Teacher 

Employers in England can now use NCTL Teacher Services (also known as employer access 

online) to check for restrictions/sanctions that have been imposed by regulators of the teaching 

profession in other EEA member states. This information will help employers when making 

recruitment decisions and should be carried out in addition to all other safer recruitment pre-

appointment checks as detailed in part 3 of Keeping Children Safe in Education (KCSIE) 

statutory guidance. Paragraphs 63-64 of KCSIE provide specific information about obtaining 

criminal record information and references for individuals who have lived/worked abroad. 

EEA regulator restrictions do not prevent an individual from taking up teaching positions in 

England, however, employers should consider the circumstances leading to the restriction 

when assessing a candidate's suitability to be employed. The employer access service 

explains how to obtain more detail about EEA restrictions. Please note, only EEA restrictions 

that are determined after 18th January 2016 will be displayed. If you would like further 

information about how these changes will impact on your recruitment processes please do not 

hesitate to contact the team at: 

https://form.education.gov.uk/fillform.php?self=1&form_id=AH8ogiDeAfD&noLoginPrompt=1 

Employers will need to access the "Teachers sanctioned in other EEA member states list" to 

identify restrictions in force. Where the employer holds a teacher reference number and date 

of birth the general search function can now be used. 

Please do not hesitate to contact the team for further advice and support if you are not sure 

about how these changes apply to your recruitment processes. The team can be contacted on 

01609 798343 or by email schoolshradvisory@northyorks.gov.uk 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/keeping-children-safe-in-education--2
https://form.education.gov.uk/fillform.php?self=1&form_id=AH8ogiDeAfD&noLoginPrompt=1
mailto:schoolshradvisory@northyorks.gov.uk
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Enterprise Bill - Apprenticeships 
 
You will have no doubt heard about the 
impending amendments to the Enterprise Bill 
to enforce a quota of apprenticeships on all 
public bodies, along with a levvy charge.  At 
this stage, there is little supporting detail to 
how this translates for schools (or indeed 
NYCC) but we have submitted questions via 
Local Government Association in order to 
work through the detail more clearly. 
We will keep you informed of developments 
in this area. 
 
 

 

Pensions Automatic Enrolment 

 
As you will be aware from previous communication, on the 1 February we undertook the first of our three 
yearly re-enrolment exercises since our automatic enrolment duties came into effect on 1 January 2013. 
This exercise was relatively small in scale with only 38 staff affected in 43 schools as it only affected staff 
who have been appointed or become eligible since 1 January 2013.  Thank you to the schools with 
affected staff for ensuring that letters were distributed to staff to comply with employer responsibilities.  To 
date the re-enrolment exercise has gone smoothly and we have completed the declaration of compliance 
for NYCC. 
 
We will soon turn our attention to the much larger scale exercise of deferred automatic re-enrolment 
which must be completed on 1 October 2017.  As a reminder, we deferred our automatic re-enrolment 
duties for all staff in post before 1 January 2013 who had opted out of a pension scheme.  This lager 
scale exercise will affect 4,400 NYCC staff including in schools.   
 
We will keep you informed as we start the planning for the deferred automatic enrolment.  Any 
communication to staff as we approach October 2017 will be sent to schools for distribution – thank you 
for your support in ensuring the LA and schools comply with our statutory obligations to communicate key 
information to staff. 

 

Policies  

We continue to hold our regular policy consultation 

meetings with recognised professional associations 

and UNISON.   

Our next policy consultation meeting is due to be held 

on 21 April and so far we are scheduled to consult on 

updated Whistleblowing, Capability and Disciplinary  

policies so watch out for these in late April. 
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MODEL PAY POLICY 2015/16 
 
Unfortunately, there is an error in the NYCC 
Model Pay Policy 2015/16 in relation to 
additional payments, such as recruitment and 
retention payments for head teachers and 
members of the leadership group.  
 
The policy currently states the following on 
page 34, section 10: 
 
10. Other Provisions Relating to 
Teachers 
 
All types and grades of teachers, including 
head teachers and other members of the 
Leadership Group, are eligible to be 
considered for the payments detailed below: - 
 
This should state the following 
 
10. Other Provisions Relating to 
Teachers 
 
All types and grades of teachers, excluding 
head teachers and other members of the 
Leadership Group, are eligible to be 
considered for the payments detailed below: - 
 
 
Head teachers and other members of the 
leadership group are not entitled to 
recruitment and retention incentives benefits 
unless the governing body has previously 
awarded this type of incentive or benefit 
under a previous school teachers pay and 
conditions document.   All recruitment and 
retention considerations for members of the 

leadership group should be taken in to 
consideration when determining the pay 
range.  
 
The relevant body may make such payments 
as it sees fit to a teacher, other than a head 
teacher, in respect of: 
 

¶ Continuing professional development 
undertaken outside of the school day 

¶ Activities relating to the provision of 
initial teaching training as part of the 
conduct of the school 

¶ Participation in out-of-school hours 
learning activity agreed between the 
teacher and the head teacher 

¶ Additional responsibilities and 
activities due to, or in respect of, the 
provision of services relating to the 
raising of educational standards to 
one or more additional schools 

 
If you have adopted the NYCC Model Pay 
Policy, please can you amend this section of 
the policy at your next full governing body 
meeting. If you have requested that a 
payment under section 10 be made to the 
head teacher or any other members of the 
leadership team since September 2015, 
please contact the HR Advisory Team on 
01609 798343 and they will be able to advise 
you on this matter.  
 
We apologise for any inconvenience this may 
have caused. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 
 

Implementing your school’s approach to pay 
 
The Department for Education (DfE) guidance, Implementing your school’s approach to pay has 
been revised to provide more explanation of what might be deemed a ‘significant change’ to the role of 
a member of the leadership group when considering any amendment to the pay range and the three 
stage process that should be followed by governing bodies.  
 
The full guidance can be found at the link below (page 28) and the HR Advisory Team can be 
contacted on 01609 798343 if you require further advice and guidance.  
 
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/reviewing-and-revising-school-teachers-pay 

 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/reviewing-and-revising-school-teachers-pay
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NJC Pay Award April 2016 and the 

National Living Wage 

On 1st April 2016, the National Living Wage of 
£7.20/hour was introduced; this will have a 
significant impact on schools in relation to 
some Support Staff employed under NJC 
terms & conditions.   

In brief, on 9th December 2015 the Local 
Government Association [LGA] put forward a 
final pay offer which would address the 
National Living Wage for April 2016 and April 
2017 with a 1% increase in pay from April 
2016 and a further 1% increase from April 
2017 for the majority of staff, with the lowest 
paid staff receiving higher increases as 
follows:  

¶ In April 2016, an increase of £900 per 
year for staff on spinal column points 
6-10 (Bands 1, 2, 3, and ½ of Band 4) 
and between £375 -£500 from April 
2017 

¶ In April 2016 an increase of between 
£175 and £300 per year for staff on 
spinal column points 11-17 (mid-Band 
4 to mid-Band 6) and between £225 -
£300 from April 2017 

This was considered by the unions in January 
who felt the negotiation could not secure a 
better offer and so decided to carry out a 
consultative ballot of their members.  The 
outcome of that ballot was to reject the 
offer.  Any subsequent action will involve a 
further ballot should there be agreement 
within the union to progress in this way.  

  A pay settlement has therefore not been 
reached for 1st April and alternative, interim, 
measures have been put in place to comply 
with the National Living Wage.  The agreed 
approach is not a mirror of the employers’ pay 
offer but it does allow us to achieve the 
national living wage in April 2016 and also 
maintain differentials for the spinal column 

points 6-11 until a formal agreement is 
reached:  

Current                                   Interim 

scp 6   £7.06                           £7.20 

scp 7   £7.11                           £7.25 

scp 8   £7.19                           £7.33 

scp 9   £7.30                           £7.41 

scp 10 £7.43                           £7.50 

Scp 11 would remain at £7.88. 

Pay differentials and the ability to 
performance manage and reward staff via the 
increments policy will be maintained pending 
the agreement of a pay offer.  

The roles in school that this will impact are: 
Cleaner; Caretaker; GKA; MSA; GTAs; 
Technicians; Exam Invigilators; Admin 
Assistants; and Library/Learning Resource 
Centre Assistants. 

Relief Workers and Staff Who Work 
Additional Hours Regularly 
At the beginning of the Spring term, all 
schools were emailed with a list of relief 
workers who have not worked during the 
previous term and in many cases the break in 
service was much longer.  Thank you for 
returning the information requested and 
payroll are in the process of working through 
this. 
 
In the future automated ‘BAM’ alerts will be 
set up and at the beginning of each term you 
will receive two reports: one for Relief 
Workers who have not worked and another 
for contracted staff/relief workers claiming 
additional hours regularly. 
You will be asked to review the reports and 
complete leavers forms for reliefs who will not 
be working for the foreseeable future and 
consider whether alternative contractual 
arrangements are appropriate for staff and 
relief who claim regularly.
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Schools HR Service Commended in the Inaugural North Yorkshire Innovation 
Awards 

 

We are pleased to share with you the fact that the Schools’ HR Advisory service has 

recently been “commended” in the Councils inaugural Innovation Awards in the 

category for “Improving the Customer Experience.” The Innovation Awards recognise 

teams for their innovative changes and improvements in their area of work. 

Innovation Continues – Launch of HR Intervention Package 

As our opening article says, we recognise the sector will continue to see significant 

change over the coming years.  With this in mind we are constantly reviewing our 

services and products to ensure we remain the leading HR provider within North 

Yorkshire and beyond. In response to the changes we have launched our new HR 

Intervention Package, the packages offer “hands” on HR support where schools face 

particular HR challenges above our standard SLA. 

Bringing in our intensive expert support leaves you free to focus on your core 

business of improving educational outcomes for children. All of our flexible 

packages will be tailored in line with the specific needs of your school – please speak 

to your HR Adviser for further information. 

HR Intensive Support 

Final (2).pdf
 

 

 

http://cyps.northyorks.gov.uk/CHttpHandler.ashx?id=33212&p=0
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Spring term training events 

 

We are delivering a range of training events, suitable for head teachers, senior leaders, 

business managers and anyone with responsibility for managing staff, available to book through 

Smart Solutions.  

 

Course and Course Dates  

Holding People to 
account: developing 
Performance and 
Capability 
 
10.05.16 
Ripon 

Effectively manage performance issues, 

through objective feedback and early 

interventions. Develop your ability to  engage 

individuals to focus on evidence and action 

for improvement, working within the relevant 

policies and support plans 

 

How to succeed with 
common HR issues 
 
26.04.16 
Northallerton 

Improve your understanding of the policies, 

terms and conditions and legislation that 

governs the employment of staff in your 

school, to enable you to review current 

practice, and make informed robust 

decisions for effective management of staff. 

Be aware of the risks and the wriggle room, 

and how to avoid getting it wrong. 

 

Coaching conversations 
for school leaders and 
managers 
 
Two day event, 27.06.16 
and 11.07.16 
 

Develop and refine coaching skills, 

supporting the management of a motivated 

workforce who need to be managed less on 

a day to day basis. 

 

Safer recruitment 
 
14.06.16 Ripon 

Identify the features of a safer recruitment 

process to deter the appointment of 

unsuitable people, consider policies and 

practices that minimise opportunities for 

abuse and review policies and practices to 

make the organisation safer 

 
 



Schools HR Newsletter – Spring term Volume 15 

 

11 
 

Employment Support Service 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       
Payroll deadlines 

 
Please be advised that the payroll 

deadlines for schools up to July 2016 
are as follows: 

 
            

May - 05/05/2016 
June - 03/06/2016 
July – 05/07/2016 

 

 

 

Opening times 

Monday 8.30-17.00 
Tuesday 8.30-17.00 

Wednesday 13.00-17.00 
Thursday 8.30-17.00 

Friday 8.30-16.30 
Please note that we have introduced 
some new phone options which you 

can find out more about here.  
We are here to support you with your 

payroll enquiries and the team can be 

contacted using our new eforms 

which you can access here or 

alternatively please give the team a 

ring on 01609 532 190 

 

Introduction to the Schools team 
 
We would like to introduce you to our schools team and let you know about some staffing changes. 
 

 

 
We have recruited Lisa Wilson who is a Team Senior HR Adviser 
to manage and oversee the schools and Directorate HR and payroll 
administration teams.  Lisa’s experience has been predominately 
in the HR Advisory service and she has previous experience 
working with customers internal to NYCC and external customers, 
in particular schools, so some of you may remember her.  Lisa has 
managed a team of HR Advisers and has an extensive background 
in management.   
 
You can contact Lisa on 01609 798 540 or at 
Lisa.Wilson@northyorks.gov.uk  with any assistance you may 
require.  
 

Her schools team consists of 22 staff managed by the Team Leaders Craig and Claire who have 
introduced themselves below. Some of the Schools team are long standing members and have been 
with Schools Admin for many years and names you may be familiar with include Lauren Shuttleworth, 
Alison Cook, Kate Shuttleworth and Nicky Bean whose accumulated time working on NYCC Schools 
input is 63 years.  Newer members to the team are Martha Graham, David Green, Andrew Bransby, 
Linda Yamoah and Frances Mc Gouran who you may have had dealings with. 
 
 
 

 

http://www.northyorks.gov.uk/schoolsadmin%20site%20for%20all%20forms%20relating%20to%20ESS%20processes.
mailto:Lisa.Wilson@northyorks.gov.uk
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RAS update 

RAS moved over from the Schools HR 
Advisory service to Employment Support 
Services in the Autumn Term. We are now 
the first point of contact for any RAS 
related queries. The telephone number is 
01609 532190 and you need to select 
option 5 to be put through to the Schools 
Team. A member of the Team should be 
able to assist you with your query but you 
can ask to be put through to Claire Baister 
for support with more complex 
queries/training requests.  
 

 
The Schools RAS email account is still in 
use and is monitored by Claire on a daily 
basis. The email address is 
SchoolsRASHR@northyorks.gov.uk so 
Schools can continue to send any RAS 
queries/training requests here.  
 
Claire has visited a number of Schools in 
the last couple of months to train new 
members of staff or to provide refresher 
training/advice on any task-specific 
queries. If you would like Claire to come 
out to your School for training, please get  
in touch via the contact details above.  

Claire Baister

Team Leader

Claire Baister’s experience started as an 
apprentice in the School’s admin team in 
2010, since the inception of Employment 
Support Services in April 2013 Claire has 

been responsible for training new members 
of the service in all aspects of payroll and 
admin input. Claire is now covering the 
team for Charlotte Dawson who is on 

maternity leave. 

You can contact Claire on 01609 798267 or 
at claire.baister@northyorks.gov.uk 

Craig Johnston

Team Leader

Craig Johnston started in the schools admin 
team in October 2012, after a brief stint in 
the recruitment department in 2014 Craig 

returned to the schools admin team to 
work alongside Claire in training new 

members of the service in all aspects of 
payroll and admin input. Craig is a new 

team leader in Employment Support 
Service after taking over from Joanne 

Honeyman in January 2016. 

You can contact Craig on 01609 798285 or 
craig.johnston@northyorks.gov.uk

mailto:SchoolsRASHR@northyorks.gov.uk
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ESS new phone options  

To allow us to deal with your call as efficiently as possible, we have created the following 
phone options.  
 
Press 1 – For MyView, Wisdom, Manager workflows or Insight support 
Press 2 for DBS 
Press 3 for Teachers or Local Government pensions 
Press 4 for Occupational Health 
Press 5 for Schools HR Admin and payroll 
Press 6 for Directorate HR Admin and payroll 
Press 7 for Recruitment 
Press 8 for HR policy and procedure enquiries 

Work request reminders 

We would like to remind you that our preferred method for receiving work requests is via 

eform submission as this makes the process quicker for both sides. Submitting via eform 

means a case reference number is generated for you immediately, without the need for 

the work request to be logged in our workload management system by a member of the 

team. When you submit a work request via eform or email, please ensure you receive a 

case reference number for your request. If you do not receive a case reference number 

we may not have received your request so please ring and check with a member of the 

team who will be able to confirm. 

We have noticed a number of work requests have recently been sent in via eform and 

also sent in via email or post. Please only send the work request in once to avoid 

duplication. If you have forgotten something or need to change your original work 

request, please quote the original case reference number when submitting the 

information so the case can be updated rather than a new case being logged.  

If you need any help, please contact the relevant Team Leader. 
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Myview for schools project 

 
 

The MyView for schools project has now been underway for 3 months, there are 
currently over 30 schools now using MyView to submit their timesheets. To date there 
have been 1260 claims input using MyView. The feedback we have received from 
schools so far has been really positive, and these schools have found considerable 
time savings with using the system over their previous processes.  
 
During this time we have taken on board comments fed-back to the service on areas 
and have put in place solutions to suggestions raised and are working with our system 
provider to enhance the module further to improve the process even further.  
 
Currently schools are using the Timesheet module within MyView but over the coming 
months we are looking at rolling out the use of the Mileage and Expenses module and 
the Sickness modules. 
 
“Staff filling out claims on My View is excellent. It has had a big positive impact on the 
admin workload in terms of having to chase claim forms, complete missing information 
and send to ESS.” Brooklands School 
 
We are currently looking for more schools to join the MyView pilot scheme, if you would 
like further information on the MyView project please contact Will Bunn on 01609 797682 
- william.bunn@northyorks.gov.uk or Richard Connor on 01609 797697 – 
Richard.connor@northyorks.gov.uk 
 

 

 

mailto:william.bunn@northyorks.gov.uk
mailto:Richard.connor@northyorks.gov.uk
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Pensions Reminders and Updates     

Introduction to New Pensions team  

We have recently introduced a new Pensions team to the Employment Support Service 

which will consist of 8 business support administrators. The team will be your first point of 

contact for any of your pension membership queries and will administer membership of the 

LGPS and Teachers Pensions scheme on behalf of both the employers and employees. 

Some members of the team have worked in the Employment Support Service for a number 

of years and are knowledgeable about the LGPS and Teachers Pensions. 

We will be welcoming some new members to the team over the next few weeks and will 

make sure we keep you updated about any changes or updates that will affect your 

pension. Please do not hesitate to contact the team on 01609 532 190 if you would like to 

find out more about any of our articles. 

 

 

National Insurance Changes – 

6 April 2016 

The government has announced 

changes to National Insurance 

contributions from April 2016.  Schools 

staff who are below State Pension 

Age and are members of a 

‘contracted-out’ occupational pension 

scheme such as Local Government 

Pension Scheme (LGPS) or Teacher 

Pensions (TP) will be affected.  For all 

other staff, National Insurance 

contributions will remain unchanged 

From 6 April 2016, LGPS and TP 

members will no longer receive the 

1.4% National Insurance rebate and 

will pay a higher rate of National 

Insurance, with contributions 

increasing from 10.6% to 12% on 

middle band earnings (i.e. earnings 

between £8,064 and £40,044 per 

annum in the 2015/16 tax year). 

Cath Smart Team Leader

Cath Smart started with education, salaries and 
wages 25 years ago, over the years Cath has 

remained with the team through all its changes 
accumulating in Employment Support Services. 
Cath has worked with Teachers Pensions for 24 
years along with her previous role of managing 
the schools HR team. Cath currently represents 

the authority at a number of working groups 
nationally in relation to this. Cath will be 

responsible for managing the new pensions 
team which incorporates both Teachers and 

Local Government pension schemes.

You can contact Cath on 01609532781 or at 
cath.smart@northyorks.gov.uk
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1The examples above assume the individual is over 21 years, 
are based on the current NI thresholds (2015/16) 
and have been calculated using the calculator 

http://nicecalculator.hmrc.gov.uk/Class1NICs1.aspx 

The change in National Insurance 

contributions is happening as a direct 

consequence of a change in the State 

Pension which will also take effect on 

6 April 2016.  Currently, the State 

Pension is made up of two parts: the 

basic State Pension and the additional 

State Pension (often referred to as the 

State Second Pension (S2P) or 

previously SERPS).  Members of 

LGPS and TP are ‘contracted-out’ of 

the additional State Pension and 

consequently pay National Insurance 

at a lower rate.   

For people who reach State Pension 

Age on or after 6 April 2016, a new 

State Pension will replace the existing 

basic and additional State Pension, 

which will end the practice of 

contracting-out.  As a consequence, 

all staff will pay the same ‘contracted-

in’ rate as they build up the new State 

Pension in addition to their workplace 

pension. 

Staff can check their payslips to find 

out the rate of National Insurance 

contributions they are paying, on 

NYCC payslips “NI Cat.” can be found 

in the top set of boxes containing 

personal details, bottom row, second 

from the left.  Contracted-out National 

Insurance contributions will have the 

letter ‘D’ next to the National 

Insurance number on their payslip.  

Payslips could also show the letter ‘E’,’ 

I’, ‘K’, or ‘L’. Employees are not 

contracted out if the payslip has a 

letter ‘A’, ‘C’, ‘J’, ‘M’, ‘X’ or ‘Z’ and their 

NI contributions will be unchanged.  

This change may lead to a number of 

queries come April pay day, 

particularly for staff who’s pay does 

not vary from month to month as they 

may believe they have been 

underpaid as their net pay will reduce 

slightly, this will be noticeable 

especially for teaching staff and 

potentially NJC staff if the pay award 

is not agreed and implemented in 

April’s pay.  

Alternatively access the frequently 

asked questions for more 

information. Available at: 

http://cyps.northyorks.gov.uk/index.aspx?

articleid=30867 

                   

                            

  

 

 

Where do I find out more information?  

More information about the new state 

pension can be found at 

www.gov.uk/yourstatepension  

If you are over age 55 you can request an 

estimate of the state Pension you will 

receive under the new system here: 

www.gov.uk/state-pension-statement 

 

http://nicecalculator.hmrc.gov.uk/Class1NICs1.aspx
http://cyps.northyorks.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=30867
http://cyps.northyorks.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=30867
http://www.gov.uk/yourstatepension
http://www.gov.uk/state-pension-statement
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Annual Benefit Statements (ABS) 
 
Teachers’ Pensions have confirmed that from April 2016, members of the scheme will 
no longer receive paper copies. They will only be available through My Pension online. 
 
We have included a poster that we request is displayed within school to advise all 
members of the TPS of this change. This is also available for you to print by clicking 
here: 
 
http://cyps.northyorks.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=30867 
 
 

Considering retirement? 

Teachers’ Pensions have confirmed both the Age and Actuarially Adjusted Benefits (AAB) 

retirement forms will only be available to access online via My Pension Online. This is to 

ensure the process is as streamlined as possible and that forms can be processed quickly 

and easily online. Therefore, we ask that you sign up for a My Pension Online account to 

ensure you don’t delay your retirement plans. 

 

Retired and returned to teaching? 

Make sure you make TP aware 

As someone who has returned to teaching after retiring you need to complete a 

Certificate of Re-employment for every tax year you work.  

 

The Certificate needs to be completed as soon as possible to avoid you receiving any 

overpayments from your pension 

To find out further information please refer to www.teacherspensions.co.uk or contact 

them on 0345 6066166. 

 

http://cyps.northyorks.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=30867
http://www.teacherspensions.co.uk/
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TPS Contribution Bands 
 
We are currently not aware of a change to 
the pension contribution rates and 
therefore the 2015 rates remain in place. 

 

 
 

  

My Pension Online 
As a member of the scheme if you are not registered with TP online, you will not be able 
to access your annual benefit statements therefore you are strongly encouraged to 
register.  By registering you will ensure you keep up to date with the changes, receive 
information relevant to you, have access to personalised calculators, Submit application 
forms safely and securely online and don‘t miss any important communication about your 
pension.  
 
Teachers Pensions will email you regular updates and information over the next few 
months as the changes are introduced and we will keep you informed via newsletters 
and communication‘s to your employing establishment of any key information. 
We also recommend that you check and update your contact details held by Teachers 
Pensions by My Pension Online at the link below:  
 
My Pensions Online 

 

Completion of Teachers’ 
Pensions Application forms 

 
ESS have recently experienced 
issues where TP application forms 
have been incorrectly submitted 
following completion by the 
school/manager. 
 
For the purpose of administration of 
the TPS, North Yorkshire County 
Council are deemed as the employer 
and therefore all application forms 
should be submitted to ESS for 
completion on behalf of the employer. 
This ensures the applications are 
completed correctly, in line with the 
scheme regulations and any 
amendments are applied to the 
employees pay record where 
applicable. 

 

https://www.teacherspensions.co.uk/public/login.aspx
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LGPS Pensions update 

We have received confirmation that the contribution bands for 2016/17 will remain as they 

were for 2015/16. For reference these are shown below.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Band  Salary Range Contribution 
Rate 

1 Up to £13,600 5.5% 

2 £13,601-£21,200 5.8% 

3 £21,201-£34,400 6.5% 

4 £34,401- £43,500 6.8% 

5 £43,501-£60,700 8.5% 

6 £60,701-£86,000 9.9% 

7 £86,001-£101,200 10.5% 

8 £101,201-£151,800 11.4% 

9 £151,801  12.5% 

System update 
As you will be aware from previous communications our system suppliers are in the process 
of rolling out improvements. As part of this plan all users of ResourceLink will be required to 
access the system in a new way and will see several new features. 
 
The new features include the ability to view multiple records simultaneously and store your 
own frequently visited screens as favourites for easy access. 
 
The system is fundamentally the same as the current version you use, although visually it 
looks different and there are some new useful features.  
 
You will have seen a new icon appear on the extranet (the system that you use to access 
ResourceLink) and have been sent user guidance. 
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Schools Support Staff Increments 2016 
 
You will be aware that as part of the Pay Structure for Support Staff, incremental progression is 
based on criteria relating to attendance, conduct and capability issues, and satisfactory appraisal.  It 
is requested that you now undertake a review and inform us of any action that you wish you take in 
relation to the incremental progression for support staff in your school.  
 
Full guidance for incremental policy is available on the CYPS.info page which can be accessed 

here: http://cyps.northyorks.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=32082 

Sickness reports have been sent to school and the report will provide details of absence for all 
support staff during the period of April 15 to January 16* and it will also indicate whether the individual 
has reached the top of their current pay band, if they have reached the top of the band the proposed 
point will appear to be lower**.   
 
*Please note that with the schools holidays falling at the end of March when we normally send the 
reports you will need to consider any sickness absence taken from February to March when making 
your decision.  
 
** Please note in the report that where staff are at the top of their pay band the proposed point will 
appear to be lower, this is because if there was a reason or reasons for the increment not to be 
applied they would have an increment removed. If you confirm that the employee meets the 
increment criteria they will remain on the same point. We will only remove or withhold increments for 
the staff that specifically reference in the survey. 
 
You are asked to review the increment eligibility of all support staff and submit an electronic return. 
All schools are expected to complete the return and provide confirmation that increment progress is 
applied to all eligible staff or is applied to all eligible staff with the exception of those included in the 
return providing reasons for the withholding or removing increments. 
 
The return is accessible via the following link Schools Support Staff Increments 2016  

https://consult.northyorks.gov.uk/snapwebhost/s.asp?k=145743404224 

You must complete this return for your school and the form needs to be submitted by 13th 

April at the latest, to ensure that increments are applied / removed where appropriate within 

the April 2016 pay cycle. (NB. This includes RAS schools, as we will input the increments on your 

behalf.) 

Please note that there no response is received by the deadline no increment will be uploaded 

to records in April’s pay this may also result in staff being overpaid/underpaid. 

If you are unable to undertake the review within the timescales please contact 

employmentsupportservice@northyorks.gov.uk for advice and guidance.  

If you have any queries regarding the above please contact 

employmentsupportservice@northyorks.gov.uk 

 

 

http://cyps.northyorks.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=32082
https://consult.northyorks.gov.uk/snapwebhost/s.asp?k=145743404224
mailto:employmentsupportservice@northyorks.gov.uk
mailto:employmentsupportservice@northyorks.gov.uk

